
Act 6 of the Third Special Session of 1987 
 
     Act 6                                                           HB1004 
 
     "AN ACT TO AMEND SECTION 5 OF ACT 1058 OF 1987 FOR THE BIENNIAL PERIOD 
     ENDING JUNE 30, 1989; AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1. Section 5 of Act 1058 of 1987 is hereby amended to read as 
follows: 
     "SECTION 5. EXTRA HELP - VOCATIONAL TECHNICAL SCHOOLS.  There is hereby 
authorized, for the Department of Education - Vocational Technical Schools 
for the 1987-89 biennium, the following maximum number of part-time or tem- 
porary employees, to be known as "Extra Help", payable from funds 
appropriated herein for such purposes:  Nine Hundred Forty-One (941) tem- 
porary or part-time employees, when needed, at rates of pay not to exceed 
those provided in the Uniform Classification and Compensation Act, or its 
successor, for the appropriate classification." 
 
     SECTION 2.  EXTRA HELP - VOCATIONAL TECHNICAL SCHOOLS.  There is hereby 
authorized, for the Department of Education-Vocational Technical Schools for 
the 1987-89 biennium, an additional twenty (20) extra help positions to be 
utilized as specialty instructors on a temporary basis in the industry 
training programs.  All expenses for such positions are to be reimbursed in 
full from sources other than general revenue funds, such as business and 
industry, and shall be eligible for a rate of pay not to exceed fifty 
dollars per hour. 
 
     SECTION 3. EMERGENCY CLAUSE.  It is hereby found and determined by the 
Seventy-Sixth General Assembly, meeting in the Third Extraordinary Session, 
that the passage of this Act is necessary to provide for continued operation 
of the Department of Education - Vocational Technical Schools.  Therefore, 
an emergency is hereby declared to exist, and this Act being necessary for 
the immediate preservation of the public peace, health, and safety shall be 
in full force and effect from and after its passage and approval. 
 
 
          APPROVED: 2/5/88 
 
                                 _____________ 
 
 
 


